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A Century of Resilience: Margaret H. Partsch Honored at Council Meeting 
 
During a city council meeting on January 9, the community came together to honor and celebrate 
the extraordinary life of Mrs. Margaret H. Partsch, a centenarian whose resilience and strength 
have left a permanent mark on all who know her. Born December of 1923, in Johnstown, Pennsyl-
vania, Margaret's journey has been shaped by the challenges of World War II and the pursuit of a 
better life in California. Her unwavering support and encouragement propelled her three children to 
academic success, with all graduating from prestigious institutions, a testament to Margaret's dedi-
cation to her family's future. 
 

From her selfless dedication as a payroll clerk for the Torrance Unified School District to her active 
involvement in senior activities, Margaret's zest for life and love for her com-
munity shine brightly. As she continues her journey at Coleman Court Senior 
Housing, Margaret's presence serves as an inspiration to all, embodying the 

spirit of resilience 
and determination 
that defines her 
remarkable life.  
 


